

KU-SGU Newsletter

Vol.29





Issued in January 2018 by Top Global University Project Planning and Promotion Headquarters, Kanazawa University TEL 076-264-5240 FAX 076-234-4037 sgu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp http://sgu.adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/en/

To realize the "Russian Silk Road of Knowledge for the 21st Century"!

KU's application for the "Training Program for Russia-Japan Innovative Leaders of Tomorrow" was successfully selected for the Japanese Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology's "Re-Inventing Japan Project FY2017: Support for the Formation of Collaborative Programs with Russian and Indian Universities."



"Picture from the symposium"

The project will expand the researcher exchange between KU and Russia to students, not only to nurture students who match the ideals of our university but also to train the future leaders of Russia-Japan relationship. As a part of the project, two cultural exchange programs will be held in Irkutsk in February and Kazan in March.

To introduce the five-year project to the public and incorporate ideas from different sectors, the Kick-off Symposium for the project took place in Kanazawa on January 17th, and more than 120 local and international participants attended. In addition, a student exchange program was held for the KU students and the students from Russian institutions during the same period, and they enjoyed cultural exchange events together.

Prior to the symposium, the week of January 15 to 19 was designated as "Russia Week," and Borscht (a sour soup popular in Russia) was served at KU Cafeteria. Also, KU Library has a special exhibition about Russia from January 15 to February 9, and two other Russian-themed events took place on January 23 and 24 in order to increase students' interest in Russia.

"Power up Your English" Program

At KU, we are taking various measures for improving student English proficiency. Want to get a higher score on TOEIC? Want to practice English conversation? Why don't you join "Power up Your English" Program run by the English Advisor?



"Picture of Lunch Time English"

In this program which started last October, participants have a prearranged individual-consultation with the English Advisor to set a goal score and study plan for TOEIC, and join the self-study class called "Study Group". The group is conducted under the leadership of the English

Advisor to learn effective measures for TOEIC test and to improve English conversation skills. Many more activities by the English Advisor are to come, so stay tuned!

English Gym! -English conversation training for KU staff-

A group of KU librarians and staff autonomously organized an English training event "English Gym!" for KU administrative staff. It is an event adopted by the KU board members to improve the



"Picture from the event"

KU staff's operation skills. This event is based on an English training event "English Hour!" for students held at KU Library. Participants learned English conversation and practiced some useful phrases for business scenes with international students. There was a good feedback from the participants such as "I enjoyed this event," "This event improved my motivation to study English!"

(※) "KU-SGU Student Staff" is a group of KU students who cooperate with KU to promote our Top Global University Project. They have been developing ideas to change the mind of the entire university from students' point of view. If you are interested in joining "KU-SGU Student Staff," please email us at <sgu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp>! International students are welcome to join us!





KU-SGU通信

Vol.29



発行 平成30年1月 金沢大学 スーパーグローバル大学 企画・推進本部

TEL 076-264-5240 FAX 076-234-4037 sgu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp http://sgu.adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/

「21世紀の知(価値)のロシアン・シルクロード」の実現を目指して!

このたび、金沢大学が申請した「日露をつなぐ未来共創リーダー育成プログラム」が、文部科学省「『大学の世界展開力強化事業』~ロシア、インド等との大学間交流形成支援~」に採択されました。本プログラムは、学士課程から大学院までの多層的な交流プログラムで、文化交流だけではなく、基礎科学、先端科学技術、先制医療などの専門分野に対応した交流プログラムも実施し、将来的には学生のみならず国民間の交流へと繋げていきます。その先駆けとして、2~3月にはロシアのイルクーツク、カザン・サンクトペテルブルグにおいて2つの文化交流プログラムを実施します。



"シンポジウムの様子"

また、1月17日、金沢市内において『日露をつなぐ未来共創リーダー育成プログラム』キックオフシンポジウムを開催し、関係機関からの代表団(ロシア8機関、理化学研究所)をはじめ、学内外から多数の参加者がありました。これは、事業構想を広く社会に周知するとともに各界からの意見を事業に反映することを目的としたものです。

シンポジウムに先立ち、1月15日~19日を「ロシアウィーク」と題し、本学各キャンパスの食堂において、ロシアを代表する料理であるボルシチを提供しました。

さらに、1月15日~2月9日までの間、中央図書館では、本学学生のロシアへの関心を高めるために企画展示「ロシアを知ろう!」を開催しました。また、関連イベントとして、1月23日には「Music Café(金大フィルメンバーによるロシア音楽のミニコンサート)」、1月24日には「グローバルカフェ~ロシア編~」も行われました。

英語カUPプログラム(英語学習アドバイザー)について

金沢大学では、学生の皆さんの英語能力向上に向けた各種取組を行っています。TOEICのスコアを伸ばしたい!英会話を練習したい!そんな学生一人一人のニーズに対応すべく、英語学習アドバイザーによる「英語カUPプログラム」が、10月から始動しています。



"ランチライム英会話での様子"

英会話練習等英語能力向上のための様々な活動を実施しています。この後も、英語学習アドバイザーによるTOEIC直前対策講座、ランチライム英会話等企画していきます。

職員向け英会話トレーニング English Gym! を開催

業務改善・改革プロジェクト【職員のための図書館活用講座】チーム主催で、職員を対象とした、気軽に参加できる英会話トレーニング「English Gym!」を開催しました。



"English Gym!の様子"

イベントです。参加者は、英語の能力、業務や職位の違いに関係なく、留学生とのゲーム等を通し、業務に役立ちそうな英会話の練習を楽しみました。アンケートでは「楽しかった」、「英語学習へのモチベーションが上がった」などの感想が寄せられました。

KU-SGU Student Staffは随時新メンバーを募集しています。学年や専攻は問いません!留学経験がなくても大丈夫! 興味のある学生さんは、スーパーグローバル大学企画・推進室 <sgu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp> までご連絡ください。